
Notice of Motion submitted by Councillor Kerr Re: Water Quality Testing 
 

Motion 

Whereas the Windsor Essex County Health Unit has cancelled its historic testing of 
water quality at the Lakeview Park West Beach; 
 
Whereas the recent history has had the beach closed several weeks during summer 
due to unsafe levels of ecoli; 
 
Be It Resolved that Lakeshore "immediately start testing" the beach water itself weekly 
as the WECHU has done in recent years and make the same open vs closed Beach 
orders that the health Unit does based on the contamination levels. 

 


